[bookmark: _GoBack]Highlights of the relationship between Milwaukee County, the State of Wisconsin and the Federal Highway Administration regarding the Park East Corridor land:
· Parcels of land located within the former Park East Corridor (“Corridor) located between N. Jefferson Street on the east and approximately N. 8th Street on the west.
· The Corridor lands, comprising approximately sixteen (16) acres, were originally purchased for freeway purposes using County, Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and State funds.
· Although the 16-acres vests in County ownership, jurisdiction of these lands are under State of Wisconsin, Department of Transportation (WisDOT), as former active freeway lands.
· It was determined that the Corridor was no longer needed for transportation purposes with the intent of marketing the former freeway lands for sale to multiple purchasers/developers to facilitate a diversity of development.
· As the Corridor land is located within the City of Milwaukee (“City”) Park East Renewal Area, use of the land is governed by the City Redevelopment Plan, comprising three documents known as the Renewal Plan, Master Plan and Development Code. 
· Since the County, State and FHWA are financial partners, sale proceeds from the Corridor land based on the appraised value reviewed/approved by the WisDOT, shall be divided between the State, County and FHWA based on their respective percent participation when the lands within the Corridor were originally purchased for freeway purposes (N. 4th to 8th Street-FHWA 52.2%, County 47.8% and N.4th to N. Jefferson Street-FHWA 38.4%, County 58% and State 3.6%).
· Reimbursement to the State, County and FHWA shall occur at the time each portion of the Corridor is sold.  The FHWA share of the proceeds will be deposited in the WisDOT fund to be used for eligible transportation projects in Milwaukee County, such as reimbursement to the County for demolition of the Courthouse Annex as a result of the Marquette Interchange reconstruction. 
